
 
Trustees of the Town of Milford Trust Funds 

 
May 25, 2016 Meeting Minutes 
 
The meeting was held in the Board of Selectmen’s room in the Milford Town Hall and it began at 8:00 am. 
 
Trustees Attending:    Trustee absent: 
   Joan Dargie        
   Tina Philbrick       
   Janet Spalding  
  
Emailed to: joandargie@aol.com and the trustees below: 
  janet@janetcpa.com 

tphilbrick@milford.nh.gov  
 
 The May 6th  minutes were read and accepted as read or amended. 
 
Additional Attendees Name   Company/Organization 
   
   
 
Topic/Request:  
 Mail 
Discussion:  

• Deposit to the Corey Stoller Memorial Scholarship Fund: $2,168 
o Kelly & Bruce Stoller = $480.00 Janet O’Brien = $25.00   Bethany Hughes = $200.00 
o Marcia Doron = $118.00  Ken & Mary Jubett = $20.00  Paul & Cheryl Webster = $100.00 
o Donald Shepard = $100.00  Paul & Nancy Hemmerich $10.00  Genia Sanborn = $25.00 
o Barbara &  Robert Joy = $25.00 Paul & Susan Handwerker $50.00  Cynthia Dokmo = $500.00 
o Leslie Stauffer = $25.00   Chris & Andrea Guidoboni = $50.00 Kathleen Holland = $20.00 
o R. and V. Searle = $20.00  Fred & Jacquelyn Steward = $100.00 Luther & Pat Townsend = $50.00 
o John & Anita Swanson = $50.00 Donald & Catherine Macintyre = $50.00 Shira & Donald Czerniach = 50.00 
o Stephen & Michele Smith = $50.00  
o Adeline Glassman, Robin Glassman and Marcia Doron = $50.00 

• Deposit (May) from T/O Milford to Sewer Capital Reserve - $10,000 
• Deposit (May) from T/O Milford to Water Capital Reserve - $20,000 
• Deposit from Kathi & James Infanti ($250.00) and Harry & Nancy Salisbury ($600.00) to the RTI Expendable Trust 
• Check request from the Corey Stroller Memorial Scholarship Fund to Hannah Waris c/o MHS = $1,500.00   

   
Discussion: 

• Kathy Townsend made adjustments to trust, Janet will inform Citizens of the changes. 
• Janet read the thank you letter from Mark Fougere for the $3,000 towards the Oval Renovation project. 
• Review of the Hutchinson Trust Fund – is it expendable, request from Michelle Sampson.  We think it’s expendable but Joan 

is looking at past minutes to see if there were changes and Janet will contact the Attorney General’s office for more 
clarification. 

• Set up the Summer Trustees schedule: June 3rd, July 6th and August 3rd. 
• Janet called over to the High School to speak to Diane Smith about the status of the scholarship to be given out in June.   

  
 
Other: 
 
Meeting Concluded: 8:45 AM  
Next Meeting Date: Friday, June 03, 2016 
Next Meeting Time: 8:00 AM 
Next Meeting Location: Board of Selectmen’s Meeting Room 
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